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OAK HILL CEMETERY BOARD OF MANAGERS 
 

 

Members present Also Present 
 

Chairman Jim Dennis Superintendent Bill Newberry 

Ralph Beamer Scott McClure 

Judy Rodden Mike Tennant 

Al Showalter 

Alderman Shawn Burtle 

 

Chairman Jim Dennis called the meeting to order on Tuesday, June 21, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

ESTIMATES FOR REMOVING TREE 

Superintendent Newberry presented the summary of three estimates for the removal of an oak tree.  Two of the three returned bids 

rejected the job.  (The tree is in a delicate location.) 

 

Motion was made by Board Member Showalter and seconded by Board Member Beamer to accept the bid from Hughes Tree Service 

in the amount of $2,200 for the removal of the tree with the money coming from the General Fund. 

 

Motion approved 5-0. 

 

PURCHASE THREE POINT POST HOLE DIGGER 

Superintendent Newberry presented two bids on a 3-Point Post Hole Digger. 

 

Motion was made by Alderman Burtle and seconded by Board Member Rodden to purchase the post hole digger from Sloan’s in the 

amount of $1465.00 with the money coming from the General Fund. 

 

Motion approved 5-0. 

 

PET CEMETERY 

At our last meeting, it was expressed that a pet cemetery might provide another source of income.  Accordingly, 

Superintendent Newberry shared information he researched and obtained from Roselawn Pet Cemetery in Springfield, IL.  A 

discussion followed addressing the pros, cons, expenses, etc.  Also, Scott McClure shared his input/ideas. 

 

Motion was made by Board Member Showalter and seconded by Alderman Burtle to reject the idea of pursuing the creation of a pet 

cemetery. 

 

Motion approved 5-0. 

 

OTHER MATTERS 

Superintendent Newberry shared that they are having some trouble with the new owners of the local monument company.  They have 

destroyed some ground, ripped up grass, made tracks in the grass, damaged some stones, etc.  The owner came out and 

Superintendent Newberry discussed these issues with him.  Repairs were made to damages. 

 

The fence has been erected around the gas tank. 

 

No price has been received on the property at 610 Gandy Street. 

 

Motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Burtle and seconded by Board Member Showalter. 

 

Motion approved 5-0. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 

 

 

 

  

 

Judy Rodden 
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